
Thursday, June 9, 2016

Minutes- Selectboard 8AM June 9, 2016
1. Call to order - 8:08 AM- Attendance: Greg Eckhardt, John Ogden, Chrystal Cleary, 

Jeremiah Evarts, Andrea Ogden 
2. The Selectboard approved previous meeting’s minutes. 
3. Signed Pay Orders. 
4. The Selectboard approved the proposed population-proportional share for 

Landgrove’s contribution toward the community match for the Generator Grant for 
Flood Brook School. The Generator will enable the School to function well as a 
community shelter in the event of an emergency. 

5. Regarding Community appropriations approved at Town Meeting- There has been 
no follow up contact with Flood Brook Athletic Association, Andrea has offered to 
contact them. 

6. Cemetery wall work is going along quickly and looks “fantastic” 
7. There is no word yet back on full grant approval for the bridge and roads grants, but 

the recommendation letter from the last step of the process said we could make 
plans for the work. Road Commissioner Steve Hall can go ahead and schedule the 
work for the projects in the grants. 

8. Dry hydrants- Jeremiah noticed a lot of silt accumulation in the intake of the 
Manchester dry hydrant, and the question arose as to whether design mitigates the 
effects of silt, or if regular dredging or maintenance of the intake pipe for hydrants is 
required. John Ogden will inquire with firefighter contacts he knows such as Jon 
Mowry. 

9. Drivers have not been slowing down and are still flying through the village. Jeremiah 
proposes rubber speed bumps and signage to indicate them.  

10. Meeting Adjourned at  8:47AM 
Respectfully submitted by Town Clerk, Chrystal Cleary
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